
1st EDITION
WISE 22/23

BREAKING NEWS
On the 11th Novem-
ber the exam re-
gistration for WiSe 
22/23 ends. The 
withdrawal period 
still goes until 18th 
December via Hisqis 
and until 20th Janua-
ry 2023 via this form.

Phil Post

EVENTS
On Tuesday, 22 November, from 4:30 p.m. you can again look forward to an „Ask the University Lea-
dership“. For example, you can get to know our university president Mr. Bartosch via ZOOM and ask 
any questions you may have to him personally. You can access this event from Stud.IP code 6999F.

For all those interested in studying abroad, the International Day will take 
place on the 23rd of November. Here you can inform yourself in different infor-
mational events about semesters abroad as well as internships abroad.  
This semester, the International Day will again take place virtually via Zoom.

On 18th November there will be an excursion with the Fachschaft Philo to the ice hockey 
stadium starting at 5:45 p.m. After a guided tour behind the scenes, we will watch the 
game against the Tölzer Löwen together. Further information will follow via Instagram.

This year you can look forward to readings by your favorite lecturers during Advent again. The first 
Advent reading is planned for the first of December. We are looking forward to seeing you there!

UNIVERSITY POLITICS
At the beginning of the winter semester on 17th October, Minister-President Markus 
Söder and University President Ulrich Bartosch welcomed the new students and new pro-
fessors of the High Tech Agenda (HTA) to the University of Passau in a well filled Audimax. 

This semester, the reorganization of the Faculty of Arts and Humanities is an import-
ant topic at our university again. The formal reorganization is now planned for the first of 
April next year. Regarding further developments we will of course keep you up to date.

Throughout the Covid-19-pandemic, disposition rooms have been set up at the univer-
sity in recent semesters where you could follow your lectures via Zoom. Unfortunate-
ly, these rooms won‘t be offered this semester, as there is no space available and we 
have switched back to face-to-face lectures for the most part. We recommend swit-
ching to seating options, such as in front of the NK library, for possible online lectures.

NEWS FROM YOUR REPRESENTATIVES
This coming weekend, members of the Philo-Fachschaft are going to Breiten-
berg for our strategy weekend. There we will discuss the feedback of the Orienta-
tion week and start planning the semester. Of course, team building will not be neg-
lected either. We look forward to welcoming all new members to our Fachschaft.

If you have any questions in general, you are always welcome to come to the office of the Fach-
schaft, opposite the NK library. If you have questions about your study program, you can find 
our office hours online or on the wall outside our office. Here you will find students from your 
study program who are well informed and can answer your subject-specific questions directly.
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